APPENDIX C

Learning Disability Partnership Board

Chair: Bill Brittain, Group Manager, Intensive Support

Items to be escalated to the Health & Wellbeing Board

None.

Performance

The HWB indicators were reviewed together with the action plan that had brought together
the various actions to improve services and support for people with learning disabilities.
See update on healthchecks, below.

Meeting Attendance

75%

Action(s) since last report to the Health and Wellbeing Board

a)

b)

Glynis Rogers Divisional Director Commissioning and Partnerships has retired from
the Council and, therefore, as the Chair of the Learning Disability Partnership
Board. Mark Tyson, Commissioning Director, Adults’ Care & Support has accepted
the role of Chair and will take this up as diaries permit. A small meeting outside of
the Board considered ways of structuring its work to maximise engagement
alongside ensuring that its routine work was delivered.

Sub Group Forums

There has not been a provider forum since the last Health and Wellbeing Board.
The next date in June has been booked and will have agenda items including
Dysphagia, Quality Assurance and Safeguarding.

Health Checks for people with Learning Disabilities:-

Officers in the CCG, CLDT and LA have met to ensure the actions agreed are being
implemented. It has been agreed that we will continue to offer support to GPs as
they are requested however the initial focus will be on the GPS that have the
greatest number of patients with a learning disability registered to the practice. The
practice Improvement lead, Lead Nurse and Commissioner will continue to attend
the PTI forums in order to support the surgery needs on heath check planning and
developing health action plans.

The CLDT has requested from each surgery the details of each of their learning
disability register. To date 10 surgeries have returned their register. The health
facilitation team has begun to validate the learning registers from the first 10
submission. The original number of health checks was 195 with 132 having a health
action plan. The current data is now 315 patient with a health check and 217 with a
health action plan.
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d)

f)

The Independent Housing Strategy will be presented to the next LDPB in July.

Carers requested that they are formally recognised as JobCentre Plus are
requesting that carers are undertaking assessments to work and the caring role is
not being recognised and being taken into account. JCP have confirmed
attendance at the next LDPB.

LDPB have been involved in planning Learning Disability Week. It was agreed by
the group that work tasters would be offered by all partners with a view to partner
organisations following the good practice of the Borough in job carving. Bill Brittain
has said that he will look into job carving two roles in his area. During LD Week,
these would be promoted.

Action and Priorities for the coming period

a)

b)

Update and review of progress in the implementation of the Learning Disability
Strategic Delivery Plan.

Employment for people with Learning Disability (4 hours or more): reviewing options
for improving local performance.

Contact: Karel Stevens-Lee
Tel: 020 227 2476 Email: karel.stevens-lee@Ibbd.gov.uk




